                                                                                                 January 5, 2017
Dear Parents,

Happy New Year!  It is great to be back in our routine of school. I hope all of you had a safe and enjoyable holiday! The children came back very eager to learn!
Reading: We continue to work on phonic skills (blending sounds to make words, compound words, syllabication, alphabetical word order, rhyming words, etc.) and reading comprehension skills. I am very proud of the progress the children continue to show with their reading/comprehension skills. Keep up the awesome job!

Writing: we are working on writing asking sentences (questions) using “what, when, where, who and why”!

Literacy Luau Day is scheduled for Thursday, January 26th. It will be an all-day of reading, writing and math fun. Please read your child’s invitation in his/her Thursday folder for more details. We are looking forward to this exciting and fun-filled day!

Winter Reading Club will begin today, Thursday, January 5th and ends on Friday, January 20th. Please see detailed note in your child’s Thursday Folder. 

Math: we have learned some strategies when subtracting:

1. “I just know it”: this means that I have the fact memorized.

2. Doubles: If the doubles 5 and 5 are ten then we know that 10-5=5

3. Back up: if we are taking 1, 2 or 3 away then we just need to back up from the larger number. Example: For the problem 8-2, I back up 2 times, first to 7 and then to 6.
4. Count up from small number to big number: If we have 9-6 then I count up 3 times to get from 6 to 9.
F.Y.I:
**January book order is due Friday, January 13th.

**School dismissal is now at 3:00pm.
Have a Great Weekend!!
